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Our remarkable Marty Welch passed away on Tuesday, February 24.  Many of us at-

tended her ñthank youò party the preceding Saturday, appreciative of the opportunity to 

say good-bye to her and see her in such good spirits.  As evidenced by a packed church 

at her memorial service, Marty was dearly loved. 

The Rain City Womenôs Chorus presented a concert at Wedgwood Community Church 

in honor of Marty on Sunday, March 22, and per her request the freewill offering was 

donated to the college tuition fund of Charlette Tapsoba.  Nearly $700 was raised! 

Marty was one of the most thoughtful, friendly, and giving persons I ever knew.  She 

routinely sent notes of encouragement and gifts to folks who were hurting, baked treats 

for friends and neighbors, and graciously hosted small groups for church.  She was an 

active participant in many neighborhood outreach projects. 

Just walking into a room, Marty made us smile.  She volunteered and joined in activi-

ties enthusiastically and she had limitless energy, walking miles each week until shortly 

before her passing.  On cruises, Marty participated in every shipboard activity and 

signed up for the ñstrenuous exertionò shore excursions.  On a Caribbean cruise last 

summer, she was determined to look up a cousin of hers at one of our ports of call in 

the Bahamas.  Off she went on her own, knowing only her cousinôs name and occupa-

tion.  As evening fell, we were relieved to see her come bounding up the gangplank.  

She related a charming account of how she tracked down her cousin and had a brief but 

delightful visit with her.  Inquisitive, vibrant, and intrepid, Marty undertook every pro-

ject with gusto and good humor. 

In the April 2011 issue of the Wedgletter, we interviewed Marty for our Getting to 

Know series.  She said her motto was ñBe yourself and be honest.  Thatôs what is best.ò  

That summed up Marty.  She was true to herself and forthright.  And she was unwaver-

ingly courageous!  We will always remember and love our Marty.   

      

       ð Ellen Brown 
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Remembering Our Departed Loved Ones  

  Elliott Walters  

{The following excerpts are shared from  

the blog (dated March 17, 2015) of Bill  

Hutchinson, the son-in-law of Christine  

Walters and Elliott.} 

 

òMost people reading this blog wouldnõt know Elliott Walters, but I want to tell you a bit about him.  Elliott died last week and it has been very sad for 

our family.  He was a remarkable man who will continue to live in our memory.  

 

òElliott came into our family eight years ago when he began dating Elizabethõs mom, Christine.  We knew a few things fairly quickly about this 

man.  We knew that he had had a wonderful first marriage and had lovingly cared for his wife for many years as she suffered Alzheimerõs at the end 

of her life.  Together, they created a wonderful, warm family with four kids and many grandkids, most of them still in the Seattle area.  Elliott had 

served in the Korean War through the Marines and was a retired insurance man.  Though an older man at 79 when he met Christine, we could tell 

that Elliott had plenty of life and love to give.   

 

òThe more we got to know him, the more we realized that Elliott was a man of many irrepressible passions.  One standout interest was with 

trains.  Our eyes were like saucers stepping into the train room of his house for the first time.   Not many people would modify their home to accom-

modate train tracks running in and out of the walls, but Elliott did!  He had put together a room with mountains, sky, lakes, and towns crisscrossed by 

tracks.  And all to perfect scale!  With great pride, he showed us the replica trains that he had collected and could send them on their way with a cen-

tral controller with coordinated Johnny Cash music and puffs of smoke from the stacks.  My sense was that his greatest pleasure was sharing his love 

of trains with many kids who were invited to take it all in.  

 

òElliottõs passion wasnõt solely with trains.  Flags anyone?  Elliott had a large flagpole in the front of his house and he faithfully ran different flags up 

and down every day to mark special days on the calendar.  Iõm not sure how many flags he owned and stored by hanging on pegs in his front hallway, 

but the number is impressive.   

 

òElliott was very active in his church.  He was particularly excited when ôNigerian Sundayõ rolled around and the Nigerian congregants that shared the 

building would combine services with his.  He had a genuine faith in God and would insist on giving thanks for meals with the traditional Episcopalian 

grace:  ôLord, for what we are about to receive, make us truly grateful.õ   And he was indeed truly grateful for all he had.  

 

òThank you, Elliott.  You lived an amazing life.  You loved and served well.  You have your reward, but we will all miss you.ó 

 

 ñ Bill Hutchinson 

Dick Langham  

 

Dick passed away on February 17, a few 
days before he turned 93.   He was an avid 
sports person; his passion was ice 
hockey that he played late into his forties.  

He loved skiing on snow or water.  One day while water 
skiing he helped save the life of a navy pilot who 
crashed into lake Washington during an attempted land-
ing at Sandpoint.  He snow skied into his eighties, a pas-
sion he passed on to his daughters and grandchildren.  
One turned out to be an instructor and his granddaugh-
ter tried out for the Olympics. 

   ð Bruce Wallace 

Donna Dimmitt  

I would like to tell you about the Donna I knew.  Donna 
was a multifaceted person, influenced by family, friends, 
experiences, and growing up, as are we all.  By the time I 
met her, she had developed a longtime love and commit-
ment to her husband, Larry, and to her faith.  Carl and I 
spent many hours over a cup of coffee/tea just visiting.  
From the beginning, it was evident that she enjoyed those times, and 
I always considered her a delight to be withðshe and I talking about 
our families, recipes, etc.ðñwomen talk,ò while the guys did likewise, 
and sometimes roundtable as well.  Although she felt her faith did not 
include worshiping with us on Sundays, we all enjoyed our times with 
her at Lunch Bunch, church picnics, and other activities outside the 
church, missing her when she could no longer attend.  We will all 
maintain our good memories of the times we shared together and 
maybe are a little envious that she ñarrivedò before we did, and is 
enjoying the wonders of heaven.  One thing is for certain, she no 
longer suffers the pain that the cancer caused as it invaded her body.  
She is now in a new body.  We all hope to reunite someday. 

     ð Marilyn Potts 
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Pastorôs Ponderings 
 

In January, 1998, I flew to Amman, Jordan, to participate in a tour of Jordan and 

Israel.  It was thrilling to walk in the places that Jesus walked in Jericho, along the 

Jordan River.  We took a skiff on the Sea of Galilee, walked the beach where He 

met with His disciples after the resurrection, and saw the ñcity on the hillò men-

tioned in the Sermon on the Mount.  We prayed at the Western Wall of the Temple 

and walked along the Via Dolorosa, the route that Jesus took, after his condemna-

tion by Pilate, to Golgotha where He was crucified. The experience spoke in ways 

no book could communicate about the realities of Godôs action through Jesus Christ long ago.     

 

Then two years later, we visited my older daughter, Corrie, during her Peace Corps service in Cameroon, 

Central Africa.  In no time it was clear that though God WAS in action through Jesus Christ in Israel, 

God IS in action through the Holy Spirit in Africa.  OK, that is a wild generalization, but there are results 

to back it up.  The choices are clear in the small villages of southwest Cameroon.  As my daughter put it, 

ñThere are no bystanders here.  You either believe in Jesus or you believe in voodoo.  Sitting on the fence 

is not an option.ò   

 

There have been plenty of opportunities for witness in the deepest sense of the word.  ñMartyrò means 

ñwitnessò in Greek.  Christian witness in African nations reaches the depth of being killed in Southern 

Sudan, because you are a Christian.  The breadth reaches a huge percentage of the population of many 

sub-Saharan nations.  And the growth has been phenomenal.  Consider the evidence: 

 

      % Christians in 1900  % Christians in 2000 

Congo-Zaire      1.4    95.4 

Angola       0.6    94.1 

Swaziland      1.0    96.9 

Zambia      0.3    82.4    

Kenya       0.2    79.3 

Malawi       1.8    76.8 

North America               96.6    84.2 

World                 34.5      33.0 

 

What has happened that African nations have exploded in response to Jesus Christ?  You might want to 

ask those with firsthand experience.  Al Muanda and Marguerite Nsimba could tell you a few things 

about the church and its witness in Congo.  Jonathan Romero could tell you something about Angola.   

I look forward to preaching on April 26 about the church in Kenya.  The last time I was there, I took part 

in worship at the Presbyterian Church across the street from the University of Nairobi.  There was a 

higher percentage of men in dark suits and ties there than any church I have seen in the United States for 

a long time.  Church there is an interesting mix of formal dress and exuberant music and celebration.  Our 

daughter and her family live inside the gate of African International University (formerly known as Nai-

robi Evangelical Graduate School of Theology).  Iôm guessing they will help me understand the wind of 

Godôs Spirit in Africa and Kenya.  Iôll let you know what I find out. 

          -- Pastor Wim  
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April Worship Themes 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 5  EASTER!!!!   It is Resurrection Day!  This year the assurance of eternal life and the  

bringing together of believers in heaven has special meaning for us here at Wedgwood Community 

Church.  With all the reflection we have invested in thinking about heaven, hope, and eternal life, we are 

all prepared for the greatest day of all to celebrate the one and only resurrection, that of Jesus Christ.    

           Matthew 28:1-10 
 

April 12  Rev. Rick Barlow, our guest preacher, is known best at Wedgwood Community Church as 

the Regional Representative for the American Baptist Foundation.  Recently, he facilitated for us the 

Bridge for the Future funds that were held in trust by the ABC Foundation until they were matched by 

donations.  He also serves as a minister at Mt. Zion Baptist Church in Seattle.   

 

April 19  Rev. David Ankcorn will be our guest preacher.  Dave last preached at Wedgwood  

Community Church on Fatherôs Day of last year.  Dave and his family were members of Pastor Wimôs 

congregation in Spokane, Central Baptist Church.  After Dave graduated from American Baptist Seminary 

of the West, he was Executive Pastor of New Beginnings Christian Fellowship until he was laid off  

because of the recession.  Currently, Dave is Engineering Manager for Saint-Gobain Performance Plastics 

in Puyallup.  

 

April 26  Pastor Wim will be back ñin the pulpitò and bring word from the Christian Church in 

Kenya.  For a brief introduction to the church in Kenya turn to the Pastorôs Ponderings, in this edition of 

the Wedgletter. 

  

  -- Pastor Wim  
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BOOK CLUB  
 

Our book club April selection 

is Songs of Willow Frost by 

Jamie Ford.  This historical 

novel takes place in Seattle 

during the Depression and 

many landmarks and 

neighborhoods are familiar to 

us.  

 

 Everyone is welcome to join us as we read 

and discuss a variety of fiction and non-fiction 

works.  If you have a book suggestion, please 

let Kris know.  We learn and fellowship to-

gether.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next Movie Night will be on Saturday, 

April 25, at 6 PM.  The film, God is Not 

Dead, will be shown in the Fellowship Hall.   

Bring a friend! 

 Leukemia and Lymphoma Society  

 

Make ñsomedayò today!  Please join the Wedgwood Walkers Light The Night team's 
effort by registering to walk on October 24 at Seattle Center or by making a donation 
to The Leukemia and Lymphoma Society.  Your participation will help LLS achieve 

our mission é a world without cancer!  Thanks for your support!  

 http://pages.lightthenight.org/wa/SeattleL15/WedgwoodWalkers 

 This year we are walking in memory of our dear friend Marty Welch.  

        
         ðVictoria Wenick 

       EVERGREEN NEWS 

 

 
An Easter òEarly Morningó Service will be held on Sunday, April 5, at 8 AM in the St. Ignatius Chapel on the Seattle University campus.  Japanese Baptist 

Church and Seattle First Baptist Church are hosting this service. 

 

The annual Sukiyaki Dinner at Japanese Baptist Church will be held on April 25.  Please see the announcement in this issue of the Wedgletter for details. 

 

Come join the fun at FIESTA!! on May 2 at Ebenezer Fellowship, meeting at Burien Community Church (16241 ð 19 th Avenue SW in Burien).  Tickets are 

$25.00 per person  and are available at the Evergreen Office:  clemeba@comcast.net.  All proceeds will benefit Ebenezer Fellowship and Evergreen Asso-

ciation. 

 

Take Your Pastor to the Ballgame on June 1. Seattle Mariners will play the NY Yankees.  Tickets are $21.00 each.  Section 331, Rows 14, 15, and 16 are 

reserved.  Order your tickets now.  Email Clem at clemeba@comcast.net or call 253-859-2226. 

 

Be sure to read òBobõs Bitsóñan excellent articleñin the March edition of Evergreen Notes. 

http://www.evergreen-abc.org/newsletter.html 

http://pages.lightthenight.org/wa/SeattleL15/WedgwoodWalkers
mailto:clemeba@comcast.net
mailto:clemeba@comcast.net
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We are including the birthdays of 
our American Baptist Special Inter-
est Missionaries, including their 
children.  If you would like to send 
a birthday greeting, email, or finan-
cial support, please contact Ellen 
Brown for their mailing or email  
addresses . 
 
We are including the birthdays of our Ameri-

can Baptist Special Interest Missionaries 

each month.  If you would like to send a 

birthday greeting, email, or financial support, 

please contact Ellen Brown for their mailing/

email addresses. 

 

April 

  2 ð Ron Kirstein 

  2 ð Abbie Wenick 

  4 ð Jeff Klein 

  5 ð Mildred Anderson 

  6 ð Pam Bigas 

12 ð Katie Zelaya 

12 ð Kevin Kemp 

13 ð Ellen Brown 

15 ð Nina Romig 

17 ð Beverly Heerdt 

24 ð Corenne Smith* 

27 ð Kris Delaney 

28 ð Christina Johnson** 

29 ð Aidan Klein 

30 ð Lynn Pulliam 

30 ð Rosita Forbes 

 

May 

  3 ð Wendy Bernhard*  

  4 ð Isabella Smith**  

  7 ð Edward Noyes* 

13 ð Ruth Halvarson 

17 ð Linda Rood 

21 ð Lee Ann Hwang* 

28 ð Carrie Monforte 

28 ð Marc Smith**  

29 ð Jeanne Halvarson 

 

 

 *Special Interest Missionary 

**Child of Special Interest Missionary 

 

Church Humor 

 

Lay Leadership Team Highlights 

 

 

Upcoming Events: 

Saturday, April 4, Easter Egg Hunt, 10 AM ï 1 PM 

Sunday, May 10, Motherôs Day Breakfast, 9:30 ï 10:30 AM 

Sunday, July 19, Church Picnic, 1 ï 4 PM 

 

Outreach:  Victoria has been handling the promotion for our four annual special offer-

ings.  It was suggested that church information cards be handed out or mailed to visi-

tors and the neighborhood.  

 

ñTransformed by the Spiritò:  This is an American Baptist Churches USA program 

we will try to implement.  ACT, otherwise known as the Adaptive Challenge Team, will 

be formulated with people from the congregation to discuss what challenges to ministry 

we might have in looking into the future. This program will be presented to the church 

for discussion in early Spring.  

 

Church Facilities:  Brian will install the additional light pole in the parking lot and 

increase the lumens on both.  According to Ed, our audio upgrade will need to include 

additional cordless microphones, a new sound board, and a new recorder.  He is look-

ing into those costs.  The donor of the $5000 which was intended for the Sanctuary 

drop-down screen has agreed to allow us to use the money to improve our audio in-

stead.  

 

In the Planning Stages 

Book Fair ï community can drop off books, which we would later price to sell at the 

Fair 

CPR Class ï Fire Department conducting (free, but donations encouraged) 
Disaster Preparedness ï presented by neighbor across the street from church 

 
 ð Milt Brown 

Lay Leadership Team 

 

 

Pastor   Wim Mauldin  

President Kris Delaney 

Clerk  Milt Brown  

Treasurer Colleen Williams 

Fellowship  Marilyn Potts  

Discipleship Candy Sagor 

Facilities  Bruce Wallace 

Outreach (currently vacant) 
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Thursday    April   2    Maundy Thursday Service                 7:00 pmð8:00 pm 

Saturday    April   4    Easter Egg Hunt                     10:00 amð1:00 pm 

Sunday      April   5    Easter Sunday Celebration            11:00 am 

Sunday           April 19   Potluck Dinner                  12:30 pm  
Saturday         April 25    Movie:  God Is Not Dead                       6:00 pmð9:00 pm 

  


